
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for YMCA Camp Letts Preservation, Renovation, and Energy Efficiency 
Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is YMCA of 
Metropolitan Washington, located at 4003 Camp Letts Rd, Edgewater, MD 21037. The funding 
would be used for updating aging facilities including the installation of high efficiency HVAC 
systems, electrical grid upgrades, and permanent plumbing solutions. The project is an 
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it provides our young people with outdoor 
experiences, which makes for a stronger connection to nature and the outdoors, leading to better 
understanding of the world around us, the environment, and why it is important to preserve our 
natural resources.  
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 
Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, specifically at 7 U.S.C. 1926(a)(19).  
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

STENY H. HOYER 
 
 


